VICE PRESIDENT'S LETTER - JULY/AUGUST 2017

COME JOURNEY WITH ME

Dear Sisters,

The Harlesden Circle would like to give thanks to the Executive Committee and the other Circles who congratulated the success of the event.

It was such a privilege for Harlesden to organise the Rally, and to preside over this glorious event. I just thank God for the joy of the day, as it gave me the opportunity to meet so many sisters. There were also so many brothers who travelled to the Rally, so it was not solely an occasion for women.

The Rally also provided me the opportunity to meet so many other circles personally. I felt the human and loving presence of unity which embraced our theme of 'the journey of life' memories of these special occasions help us when we have to experience recent tragedies.

On our journey, we should always ask ourselves - what makes a good Christian? The Rally encompassed sisters from all over the country, and from diverse backgrounds, who all came together that day. Everyone appreciated each other and continued in their efforts to do good for others.

We thank God for guiding us; for continued positive changes; to be confident and secure – to stand-up for others when they cannot stand-up for themselves.

Once again I would like to thank you and to remind you that God has a plan for each and every one of us – a journey set out for us to follow.

We all know that it is such hard work to organise a Rally, but this is counteracted with the benefits of meeting with such wonderful sisters! Just think – wouldn't it be wonderful if we could hold Rallies twice a year?

Wishing you all a wonderful, safe summer.

Yours in Christ